
INFORMATION 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800      
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
   pastor@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Monday - Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Please ring the doorbell 
 

 

 

Today’s Readings 
 

Acts 5.12-16 
More than ever believers were added to the Lord,  

great numbers of both men and women. 
 

Ps 118.2-4, 22-24, 25-27 
Give thanks to the Lord for he is good; his steadfast love endures forever.  

Alleluia! 
 

Revelation 1.9-11, 12-13, 17-19 
I was dead, and see, I am alive forever and ever. 

 

John 20.19-31 
After eight days Jesus came and stood among them. 

     

   

   
  Tuesday          7:00 pm      In memory of 
   +Pope Francis 
     

  Wednesday  * 9:45 am *   +Marlene Fahlman  
 

  Thursday       9:00 am     +Irene Holhoyi 
               by Susan Molnar 
 

  Friday                9:00 am      +Vince Menard 
               by Pat Pantel 
 

PLEASE NOTE: To request a Mass Intention please contact the Parish 
Office or visit the Welcome Desk after Mass. Due to the high volume 

received, some Masses may be celebrated at other parishes. 

Pastoral Team 
Pastor: Fr. Brad Fahlman 

Associate Pastor: Fr. Yannick N'Cho     Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   
Resurrection Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota,  

and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples. 

RECONCILIATION 
  - Tuesday - 6:15 pm to 6:45 pm 
  - Saturday - 4:15 pm to 4:45 pm 
  - The first Friday of each month 9:30 am to 10:30 am, 
    during Adoration 
  - By appointment by calling Fr. Brad  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection  
website, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. 
Please notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

   

  Tuesday:  7:00 pm 
  Wednesday: 9:45 am  
  Thursday: 9:00 am 
  Friday: 9:00 am 
               

  Saturday: 5:00 pm 
  Sunday:  9:00 & 11:00 am 
 

   The first Friday of every month - Adoration from 9:30 am to 11:00 am.  
   Reconciliation from 9:30 am to 10:30 am 

This week 
Apr 28th to May 4th 

RESPECT THE LITURGY 

Please be on time  
for Mass! 



SACRAMENTS 
        … an ongoing journey of faith 

 

 

Baptism  
Registration for children under the age of seven is ongoing. Preparation  
classes are required, the next Baptism preparation class will be  
Saturday, May 10th, 2025 with Baptisms on Sunday, May 18th, 2025. 
 
Confirmation and First Eucharist classes (Grades 2+) 
Classes for Confirmation and First Eucharist are now underway, and we will be 
unable to accept registrations for this session. For more information regarding 
registration for these sacraments, please contact  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca or call the parish office. 
 
First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
The next intake will be in fall of 2025. Please contact  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca or call the parish office for more  
information. 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 

Even though the apostles had lived with Jesus for three years, 
been witnesses of His miracles, and saw Him risen from the dead, 
it was not until they received the outpouring of the Holy Spirit on 

the Day of Pentecost that they were filled with courage to proclaim 
the Gospel to those around them. The Sacrament of Confirmation 

is the reception of that same Spirit, completing our initiation  
sending us out into the community to tell others of the Risen Lord. 



RCIA 
  Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults and Children 



We’re looking for people to sign up to help with 
all liturgical ministries. Even if you had helped 
out in the past; please take this opportunity to 
sign up again. Please see our website for more 
information 

Do you like to knit or crochet? Are you  
interested in gathering for fellowship and  
knitting or crocheting items for those in need? 
We invite you to join us in Meeting Room 3 on 
Wednesday’s between 1 and 3 pm. P lease 
call the office at 306-352-0800 if you are  

 

Visit our web site to book your free  
appointment. We need everyone to participate 
to make our new pictorial directory complete. 

 

Price: 1 season pool ticket = $20.00 
A NEW SCORE FOR EACH GAME - 21 GAMES 
Score hits anytime in the game - $20.00 win 

End of quarter score - $60.00 win 
Final game score = $125.00 win 
(pay-outs increase for playoffs) 

 

Please contact Stan Podruchny to purchase your 
ticket(s) at 306.789.8061 or 

stan.podruchny@myaccess.ca 

SASKATCHEWAN ROUGHRIDER 2025 FOOTBALL POOL 

PROCEEDS WILL BE DONATED TO THE RESURRECTION PARISH BUILDING FUND 

Come Alive! You are invited! Come and experience Christ's loving 
embrace through music, praise, worship, teaching, prayer, and  
fellowship! Mark your calendars now. Hope to see you there! 



Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offer-
ings now by e-transfer? Over fifty percent of our donations 
are by weekly e-transfer. Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with 

your annual tax receipt. If you would like to inquire about other ways of giving 
electronically, please email the Parish at finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our 
office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again for your generosity in doing the Lord’s 
work in our Parish, our community, our city, and beyond. 

Our parish has an active prayer ministry. If you 
or someone you know is in need of prayer, or if 
you wish to join the prayer ministry, please 
contact Sharon Schauerte Ph. 306-586-9143  
Email: sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com 

Take your empty bottles and cans to the East SARCAN Drop & Go 
for the Knights of Columbus Fundraiser for Charity. All you have 

to do is enter the code 3067892993, it’s as easy as that! 

 Visitation House is in need of the follow ing items:  baking mixes (cake, 
muffins, cookies, etc), cheez whiz, sugar, coffee whitener; shampoo, body 
wash, toilet paper, hand towels, socks and undergarments.  Thank you for 
your generosity!  



Resurrection Parish Food Collection 
for the Regina Food Bank 

 
We invite you to donate food items to support the Regina Food Bank. For the 
month of April we will be collecting canned fruits, canned milk, applesauce 
and oatmeal.  
 
Please remember to check the "best before" dates. There is always a need for 
other non-perishables as well. Collection bins are located in the gathering 
space 

Thank you for your support  

On April 26th under the title of Our Lady of Good Counsel, Mary is 
honoured as the patroness of The Catholic Women’s League of Canada.  



YOUTH MINISTRY 

        … faith, friends and family 

Children’s Liturgy 
Prayers, Songs, the Gospel and  

Gospel Activities 
 
Children’s Liturgy is for children aged 
4 to 7 and is held during the Sunday 

9 am Mass.  

We have reinstated the  
Children’s Liturgy Coin  

Collection.  A collection will be 
taken at the 9 a.m. Children’s 
Liturgy and will be brought  

forward with the gifts. In the 
past annual donations have 
been donated to Visitation 
House, Chalice and Catholic 
Missions. Please consider  

having your child participate! 

Vacation Bible School Directors 
We are looking for people who are interested in leading 
VBS for Pre-school children (ages 3 and 4) as well as for 
people who are interested in leading stations for VBS  
Elementary (Kindergarten – grade 5). The Pre-school  
program would run at the same time as the Elementary 
VBS program: 9 am to noon from August 11-15. 

All Leader manuals and program content are provided, we just need you 
to volunteer. If you have any questions or are interested please email 
youth@resurrectionparish.ca. 

May Youth Night Friday, May 9th, 6:30 to 8:30 pm. An 
evening of friendship, conversation and sharing in faith 
for youth in grades 6 to 8. Please see our web site for 
more information and to pre-register. 



Roman Catholic Archdiocese of REGINA 

OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP 

 
PO Box 1546 Stn Main, Regina, SK CANADA S4P 3C4 

Tel: (306) 352-1651     Fax: +1(306) 403-5971 E-mail: bishopoffice@archregina.sk.ca 

 

 

Statement from Archbishop Donald Bolen on the Passing of Pope Francis 

April 21, 2025 

It is with deep sorrow that we, the faithful of the Archdiocese of Regina, join with Catholics and 
many others around the world in mourning the passing of Pope Francis. 
 
Pope Francis’ twelve-year papacy was defined by an unwavering commitment to the mercy of God 
made visible in the life of the Church and the world. His tireless concern for the poor, the 
marginalized, and those so often overlooked, has left an indelible mark on the lives of people around 
the world. 
 
Pope Francis was deeply human. He knew he was a sinner, and trusted that he was loved by God, 
and called to serve. He knew his own limitations and failings, and that informed his understanding 
that we need to hear all the voices as we discern how the Church is supposed to proclaim the 
Gospel and live its message. 
 
Pope Francis invited us time and again to walk the path of compassion, tenderness, and 
accompaniment. He called us to build a Church that goes out to the peripheries, that listens before 
speaking, and that embraces synodality — walking together as the People of God, discerning the 
promptings of the Holy Spirit in communion with one another. 
 
He modelled a spirit of dialogue, not only within the Church but also with all Christians, calling us 
to walk together, pray together, and act for justice and peace together. Pope Francis also fostered 
dialogue with people of other religious traditions and with all people of goodwill. His bridge-
building efforts reached across religious, cultural, and political divides, reminding us that authentic 
encounter and respectful conversation are essential to the Gospel mission. 
 
Today, as we mourn the death of our brother, we give thanks to God for the gift of Pope Francis, 
for his courage, his vision, and his ever-present reminder that mercy is the very heart of God. Dying 
the day after Easter, we see his passing in light of the resurrection, and pray that he too will rise and 
will see the face of the Risen Lord. May his legacy continue to inspire the Church for generations to 
come. 
 
Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. 
 

Yours in Christ,  

 

✠Donald J. Bolen 
Archbishop of Regina 



Resurrection Parish Mar 31st, 2025 FINANCIAL REPORT  

1. Year to Date Financial Results – Operations   

  
.                          YTD Actual 2025                          YTD Actual 2024       

       

2.  Highlights of Financials 
 As shown above our March 31st, 2025 year to date loss is ($1,659) compared to March 31st, 2024 surplus 

of $15,888.  

 To date in 2025 we have had more expenses due to changing of some of our equipment in the church as 
well as higher cost for maintenance. 
 

 
 

3. Did you know?       
 At Easter, we had 20 people thru RCIA join our faith Community. Welcome to you all! 

 
Thank you to all for your support and generosity towards our Parish may you all have a blessed Easter 

season! 

1 Peter 1:3: "Blessed be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! By his great mercy he has given us 
new birth into a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead." 





Made to Be - a Catholic women’s group presents:

Rest
April 27th from 7:30 pm - 9:00 pm
Holy Family - 1021 McCarthy Blvd N

Order of Events:
7:30 - Opening Remarks and Talk/Testimony
7:45 - Adoration, Confessions, Prayer Ministry

8:30 - Benediction and Social

join us on WhatsApp
or request to join our email list at

kara@boatsonfire.net

Free will offering accepted for refreshments and stipends for priests.

Made to BeeM Catholic women’s groupe - a C

on and Social

hatsApp
ur email list at
nfiff re.net

reshments and stipends fooff rr priests.



 

 

 

  

 

Date: Wednesday, May 7th 

Time: 5:45pm with Mass to follow at 7:00pm  
  

LOCATION: 
St. Mary’s Parish, Regina 

 

All are welcome 
  

Questions/Comments: Mary Heilman, PhD 
 

Catholic Health Association of Saskatchewan 
Ph:  306.955.2427  Email: catholichealth@chassk.ca 

Advance Directives,            
Proxies & Health Care       
Decision-making in            

Saskatchewan 









A rc h d i o c e s e  o f  R e g i n a

 Bulletin
April 27, 2025

Divine Mercy  Sunday

The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands 
of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, and homeland  

of the Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Jesus said to them again, ‘Peace be with you. As the 
Father has sent me, so I send you.’”   (John 20:21)
Peace – the first gift of the risen Lord.  Just as Jesus sent 
the apostles out into the world, so too, He sends us.  As 
disciples of Jesus, we are called to be compassionate and 
merciful; and not with just those who are our friends, but 
also with our “enemies.”  Think of someone in your life who 
you need to reconcile with.  Call them right now or better 
yet, go visit them.

Updates to Hospital Chaplains
As of April 8, 2025, the Saskatchewan Health Authority 
is now asking patients at Admission if they would like a 
Spiritual Care Visit during their hospital stay in the General 
or Pasqua Hospital, they will collect the patient’s faith 
information and notify the chaplains that you are in the 
hospital. This information is not stored at the hospital upon 
discharge, so you will need to provide the information for 
additional hospitalizations. If you end up in the hospital by 
the emergency room, you are not going to be asked this 
question. If you would like to have a visit, you or a family 
member can use the contact information below to speak with 
a hospital chaplain.  If you would like a visit from your parish 
priest, you will need to notify the chaplain or the parish to let 
them know that you are in the hospital. 
Hospital Chaplains
General Hospital: Jerry Fitzgerald - 306-519-1405
Pasqua Hospital: Jennifer Holtslander – 306-519-1380
Wascana Rehab: Joan Rink - 530-6511  

Campion College is hosting the 2025 Prairie 
Symposium for the Common Good on May 22-23
The Prairie Symposium for the Common Good is 
a partnership of St. Paul’s College, University of 
Manitoba; Campion College, University of Regina; and 
St. Thomas More College, University of Saskatchewan. 
The symposium takes place at the three colleges oThe 
symposium seeks to provide a platform for addressing 
the multifaceted challenges and opportunities related 
to human solidarity. By engaging diverse perspectives 
and expertise, we aim to inspire collaborative efforts 
towards a more humane world for the common good. 
This year’s keynote speaker is Dr. Monica Marcelli-
Chu, Assistant Professor of Theological Ethics of Santa 
Clara University – Berkeley Campus, Jesuit School of 
Theology. Dr. Marcelli-Chu will present on "Care for Our 
Common Home Through the Spirit’s Gift of Counsel."  
Visit campioncollege.ca/prairie-symposium/

Alumni of Distinction Gala
May 7 – Campion College is holding its Alumni of Distinction 
Gala at the Conexus Art Centre
The Alumni of Distinction Award promotes the tradition of 
excellence of Campion College and honours alumni and 
former students who have not only distinguished themselves 
in their profession and in their community but also 
demonstrate the core values of their Jesuit education in their 
professional and personal lives. 2025 Honourees are:  Judge 
Patrick A. Reis and Desmond Hartney. Visit campioncollege.
ca/alumni/dinner/ for more details or to order tickets.  

https://campioncollege.ca/prairie-symposium/
https://campioncollege.ca/alumni/dinner/ 
https://campioncollege.ca/alumni/dinner/ 


To join these other great advertisers contact Brian Beitel at bkbeitel@sasktel.net 

 Please support  
these great local  
businesses that  

support our  
parish! 
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